OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY CORRESPONDENCE CONTROL TICKET

Date Printed: Oct 31, 2011 09:36

PAPER NUMBER:

LTR-11-0585

LOGGING DATE: 10/31/2011

ACTION OFFICE:

CFO

AUTHOR:

Jacob Lew

AFFILIATION:

OMB

ADDRESSEE:

Heads of Exe Depts and Agencies

SUBJECT:

Creation of the Council on Financial Assistance Reform

ACTION:

Appropriate

DISTRIBUTION:

RI

LETTER DATE:

10/27/2011

ACKNOWLEDGED

No

SPECIAL HANDLING:

NOTES:

FILE LOCATION:

ADAMS

DATE DUE:

DATE SIGNED:



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

THE DIRECTOR

October 27, 2011

M-12-01

MEMORANDUM FOR THE HEADS OF EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS AND AGENCIES

FROM:

Jacob J. Lew

Director

SUBJECT:

Creation of the Council on Financial Assistance Reform

This Administration has committed to reforming Federal Government so that it serves the American people with the utmost effectiveness and efficiency. Building on the President's Accountable Government Initiative, on June 13, 2011, the Administration launched its Campaign to Cut Waste to go after unnecessary, inefficient, or ineffective government spending. On that same day, the President also issued an Executive Order (Order) on Delivering an Efficient, Effective, and Accountable Government. This Order fulfills the President's pledge to deliver a smarter and leaner Government through the establishment of the Government Accountability and Transparency Board (GATB). The GATB will provide strategic direction for enhancing the transparency of Federal spending and advance efforts to detect and remediate fraud, waste, and abuse in Federal programs.

The creation of the GATB has underscored the financial assistance community's need for an institutionalized, formal coordination body over Federal grants and cooperative agreements. In addition to representing the interests and perspectives of the financial assistance community, this body must also identify how we can make it easier for recipients to learn about and apply for assistance for which they are eligible, as well as to understand what benefits they, and the country as a whole, have received as a result.

To accomplish this, the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) is hereby creating a Council on Financial Assistance Reform (Council), an interagency group of Executive Branch officials. This Council replaces two Federal boards - the Grants Policy Council which was established in 1999 and the Grants Executive Board which was established 2004 - to create a more streamlined and accountable structure to coordinate financial assistance. Using existing resources, the Council's activities will include providing recommendations to OMB on policies and actions necessary to effectively deliver, oversee, and report on grants and cooperative agreements, as well as sharing with executive departments and agencies (agencies) best practices and innovative ideas for transforming the delivery of this assistance. In addition, the Council will discuss with relevant stakeholders across Government whether to expand its purview to include loans, insurance, direct assistance, and other types of financial assistance. The Council will report back to OMB whether this expanded role is appropriate and non-duplicative with other existing efforts and if recommended, the timeline by which to implement the expanded role.